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SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass 
4:30 p.m. 

Sunday Masses 
7:30 a.m. 

 
  

    9:30 a.m. (free childcare) 
(choir)          

 

11:30 a.m. (free childcare) 
 

5:30 p.m. 
(Contemporary Music) 

 

Weekday Masses 
Monday-Friday:  7:25 a.m. 

Sat. 9:00 a.m  
 

 Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday:  3:15 - 4:25 p.m.  

Wednesday: 6:00 p.m. 
(or by appointment)  

 

ASCENSION CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
www.ascensioncatholicsch.org 
U.S. Department of Education  

School of Excellence 
Pre-Kindergarten through eighth grade 

 

FAITH FORMATION  
Religious Education  

Pre-K3 - Gr. 1 Mondays 
12:30-2:00 pm & 3:30-5:00pm 

Pre-K3-6 Tuesdays, 4:00 - 5:15 p.m. 
Gr. 1-6 Wednesdays, 6:30 - 7:45 p.m. 
Gr. 7-8 Wednesdays, 6:00 - 7:30 p.m. 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY  
Sundays after 5:30 p.m. Mass 

  

OUTREACH  
Ascension Thrift Store:  259-7291 

Ascension Social Concerns:  259-5685 
  

BINGO 
Thursdays 

6:00 p.m., Parish Hall 

As a good steward of the Lordõs blessings, please remember to consider  
your Parish Family or School Endowment in your Last  Will and Testament. 

A SCENSION  CATHOLIC  COMMUNITY  

2950 N. Harbor City Blvd., Melbourne, FL 32935 
Tel. 321-254-1595 -Fax 321-255-3490 

www.ascensioncatholic.net 

SERVED BY: 
 

Rev. Eamon Tobin ....................... Ext. 3070 
Pastor, email: tobin2@live.com 
 

Rev. BK Tran ......................... 321-254-1595 
Associate Pastor 
thadbkt0035@msn.com 
 

Rev. Martin Fitzgerald  ........ 321-254-1595 
Associate Pastor 
 

Deacon Sergio A. Colon ............. Ext. 3082 
Bereavement Ministry, Hispanic Community 
scolon@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Deacon Tom Stauffacher 
proftom369@cfl.rr.comñ321-242-4504 
 

Deacon Bill Terneus 
wt1of6@cfl.rr.comñ321-259-6168 
 

Deacon Chris Meehan 
cmeehan@ascensioncatholicsch.org ñ321-242-8003 
 

Sr. Joseph Barden ........................ Ext. 3003 
Development Director 
jbarden@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Sr. Immaculata ............................. Ext. 3039 
Pastoral Care 
mknox@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Anita Brady ................................... Ext. 3001 
School Principal  
abrady@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Mary Cunningham ....................... Ext. 3044 
School/Parish Technology Director  
mcunningham@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Betsy Glasenapp ........................... Ext. 3080 
Faith Formation Director  
dre@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Mary Birmingham ........................ Ext. 3068 
Music/Liturgy Director, Catechumenate   
mbirmingham@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Cara Guiliano ............................... Ext. 3501 
Middle/High School Youth Minister 
ascensioncatholicteens@gmail.com 
 

Shelly Wackley ............................. Ext. 3080 
Faith Formation Assistant 
swackley@ascensioncatholicsch.org  
 

Ashley Breaux ............................... Ext. 3077 
Contemporary Music 
abreaux@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Monica Sutton .............................. Ext. 3076 
Volunteer Coordinator 
msutton@ascensioncatholic.net 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday - 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

 PARISH OFFICE STAFF  
 

Teresa Romano ............................ Ext. 3050  
Receptionist 
tromano@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Mary Russo ................................... Ext. 3078 
Business Manager/Bookkeeper 
mrusso@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Anne Dorros ................................. Ext. 3074 
Assistant Bookkeeper  
adorros@ascensioncatholicsch.org  

 

Maria Sittig  ................................... Ext. 3072  
Secretary/Bulletin  
msittig@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Brian Carley 
Facilities Manager  
bcarley@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
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In this four-page report on óStewardship of Treasureô      
Sunday, you will find: 
 

¶ Remarks on the spirituality of money 

¶ Nine levels of giving to the offertory collection 
 in 2016 and 2017 

¶ Financial report and some comments 

¶ Information on electronic giving and credit card giving 
 

 First of all, THANK YOU to all of you who week after 
week, month after month, and year after year, faithfully 
share with your parish family a portion of your financial  
resources. Your faithful and generous giving enables us to 
pay a fair wage to our full-time and part-time parish staff 
who maintain our facilities and oversee the daily administra-
tion of the parish and many of our ministries. For more on 
all this, see our Fiscal Reports on pages 5 and 6. 
 

¢ƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǿŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƛǎǎǳŜ 
 

 An old and wise maxim concerning the spiritual life 
states: ñThe spiritual life is all lifeò and not just those times 
when we pray and come to Church. If the spiritual life is all 
of life, then the way we deal with our relationships and with 
lifeôs hurts and losses, as well as the way we handle our 
money, either help or hurt our relationship with God. When 
we see financial resources as a gift from God and we prayer-
fully seek to be wise and generous stewards of this gift, we 
impact in a positive way our relationship with God. On the 
other hand, when we leave God out of this area of our life or 
choose to be greedy with our financial resources, we hurt our 
relationship with God. 
 Some years ago, I read that there are over 2,300 verses in 
the Bible about money, possessions and the right manage-
ment of them, and only 500 verses that relate to prayer and 
faith.  Isnôt that amazing!  I wonder why the Bible talks so 
much about money way more than I do! Might it be because 
God is very aware of how preoccupation with money 
(especially when we have a sufficient amount of it to pay our 
bills) can be a big distraction to our relationship with him? 
 

 

CƛǾŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ 
ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ 
1. God expects us to do so.  Every day in my morning pray-
er, I thank God for the material and spiritual blessings in my 
life. But I also know that the best way to show my gratitude 
is by generously sharing both of these blessings with my 
Church family and wider community I belong to. God did 
not bless me so that I could be greedy;  he blessed me so that 
I can bless others. 
 

2. We could have been born in a slum here or elsewhere.  
Everyday, millions of our brothers and sisters in our global 
family deal with gross poverty.  By an accident of birth, we 
were fortunate enough not to have been one of them. Re-
flecting on this reality should be reason enough for all of    
us to be very generous with the financial blessings that we 
enjoy. 
 

3. Consistent financial giving is Godôs cure for greedy 
tendencies.  If grief is Godôs cure for dealing with a loss, 
and forgiveness is Godôs cure for healing a hurt, consistent 
financial giving is Godôs cure for dealing with any greedy 
tendencies in us. Itôs amazing how easily greed can take 
hold of usðwhether we are poor or rich. Some poor and 
rich people are very generous, and other poor and rich peo-
ple are very greedy. 
 

4. Generous financial giving makes us a little more like 
our good and generous God.  If forgiving lifeôs hurts 
makes us more like a forgiving God, generous giving of our 
financial resources makes us more like our good and gener-
ous God. 
 

5.  Experience the joy of giving. There is real joy in giving. 
I am sure many of you have experienced it.   
 

Thank you for taking the time to read this column on an im-
portant part of our spiritual life. For information on Direct 
Giving, which is the way more and more Catholics choose 
to give, see page 7. 
 

¢ƘǊŜŜ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀƭ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅŜǊŦǳƭƭȅ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ 
 

1. Giving something to the offertory collection basket is 
always way better than giving nothing. 
 

 Giving nothing to the offertory collection is a voteð
intended or unintendedðto close the parish. While I feel I 
am pretty sensitive and often helpful to families who are  
going through a difficult time financially, I firmly believe it 
is an act of faith in God to give something to the offertory 
collection no matter how poor we are.  Remember how   
Jesus praised the poor widow for her contribution of a few 
pennies saying that she gave more than all the rest consider-
ing her financial situation. 
 

2.  If currently your practice is to give ñloose changeò to 
the offertory collection, consider moving to the next level. 
 The next step up from being a ñloose changeò giver is to 
become a ñpercentage giver.ò After prayerful reflection, all 
of us would most likely agree that Godôs work carried out 
week after week in every parish deserves more than our 
loose change, especially when we are in a position to give 
way more than loose change. 
 When it comes to this aspect of our spiritual life, most 
ópercentage giversô to the offertory collection would say that 
ódoing the mathô was a significant and important step. When 
we have the courage to ódo the math,ô we may discover that 
we are more generous than we thought or we may discover 
that we are not as generous as we thought. 
 If you have never ódone the mathô on what percentage 
you give to church and charity, please consider doing so. 
That would be a big step when it comes to this aspect of 
your spiritual life. It would mean you are inviting God into 
an aspect of your life that you may have thus far kept him 
out of. 
 

§ ôStewardship of Treasureõ Sunday  

§ Annual Fiscal Report 

§ 5 Reasons for Supporting your Parish Financially  
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3.  Work towards or beyond the biblical ideal of tithe. 
 In the Old Testament, there are several references to  
tithing. God asked Israel to give a tithe, i.e., 10% or more, 
of the harvest to the Temple. In the Book of Sirach, Godôs 
Word says to us: ñWith each contribution, show a cheerful 
countenance, and pay your tithes with a spirit of joy. Give to 
the Lord as he has given to you, generously, according to 
your meansò (35:8-9). 
 I assume that some of you reading this column already 
do set aside 10% of your income for church or for church 
and charity. Perhaps some of you who do not set aside a 
whole tithe (10%) could do so without too much added   
sacrifice. The main thing is that we are making a decent 
effort to move in the direction of giving a full tithe (10%) to 
church and charity. 
 

     I conclude with a favorite Scripture verse on financial 
giving: "Do not store up for yourselves treasures on earthé 
Rather store up treasures in heavenò (Matt 6:19-20).  It has 
also been said: ñWe cannot take our money with us, but we 

can send it ahead of us by supporting the mission of the 
Church.  In doing so, we store up treasures in heaven.ò  
 
Have a blessed week, 
 
 
 
 
 

tobin2@live.com 
 
Legacy gift.  We are always grateful for, and remember in 
a series of ongoing Masses, individuals who have included 
the Church in their Will. Please consider remembering the 
Church or schoolðor bothðin your Will. 
 

Loose change. Weekly, we average $2,300 in loose change. 
This past fiscal year, we received $125,000 in loose change. 
Our average weekly offertory collection is $37,885. Our 
Maintenance envelope collection was $75,200 for the year. 

Nine Levels of Giving 

 Annual 
 Contribution 

 Number of Parishioners 

2016 2017 

$ 7,500 - 13,800 16 18 

5,000 - 7,499 28 30 

4,000 - 4,999 24 27 

3,000 - 3,999 41 55 

2,000 - 2,999 131 150 

500 - 1,999 643 567 

250 - 499 319 276 

249 - 101 283 283 

101- below 526 465 

  TOTAL 2011  1871 

Question:  Where are you on this chart?  How much of a 
sacrifice would it take for you to be on the next level up? 
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REVENUE SOURCE 6/30/2017

1. Offertory 1,964,391

2. Bingo (Net) 60,635

3. Fundraising (Net) - Casino Night 20,228

4. Religious Education 78,131

5. Other Donations 57,754

6. Parish Activities & Ministries 85,548

7. Votive Stand & Religious Articles 21,424

8. Other Income 33,003

Operating Revenue 2,321,114

1. Sunday Collections; Mailed-in offerings; Credit card and direct giving

2. Bingo helps to fund our school 

3. Casino Night helps us support our school

4. Fees for Religious Education programs; Youth Ministry & Middle School  retreats, 

     activities and event fees

5. Mass offerings; donations for flowers; other unrestricted direct donations; School 

     envelope portion that goes through Church and transferred to Ascension School

6. Parish social; donuts; Bingo snack bar; Fish Ministry; Church Societies

7. Candle Shrine; literature rack; religious book sales

8. Bulletin revenue; interest income; miscellaneous

PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT - REVENUES

1. Offertory
85%

2. Bingo (Net)
3%

3. Fundraising (Net) -
Casino Night

1%

4. Religious Education
3%

5. Other Donations
2%

6. Parish Activities & Ministries
4%

7. Votive Stand & 
Religious Articles

1%

8. Other Income
1%
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6/30/2017

  1. Church Expenditures 302,638

  2. Rectory Expenditures 41,968

  3. Religious Education & Youth Ministries 238,224

  4. Catholic School Support 251,073

  5. Parish Ministries & Church Societies 134,423

  6. Administrative Expenses 333,858

  7. Repairs & Maintenance & General Facilities Upkeep 331,374

  8. Payroll Taxes & Benefits 309,685

  9. Utilities 121,133

10. Property & General Liability Insurance 82,179

11. Parish Tithe 110,984

Operating Expenditures 2,257,539

1.

2. Rectory:  repairs & maintenance; housekeeper; housing allowances - 2 priests' residences.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

*Parish staff - 13 full-time, 7 part-time, 6 part-time child care workers.

PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT - EXPENDITURES

Maintenance & custodial workers - 4 full-time, 2 part-time; repairs & maintenance costs for all  facilities:

grounds; equipment;  parking lot.

Payroll taxes; health insurance; pension fund; dental; life insurance.

Utilities for all facilities, electric, water, garbage removal.

Parish Tithe:  support for the poor - locally, nationally and globally.

Church Expenditures Includes:  Clergy and extra Clergy; Liturgy and Music; other support personnel;

Liturgical Supplies; Church repairs, maintenance.

Religious Ed and Faith Formation:  program costs; Director of Faith Formation;  Youth Minister; Junior-Hi Youth 

Minister; support personnel; Adult Education programs.

Catholic School Support:  our offertory support for our  school; Melbourne Central Catholic support;  support for 

Seminarians.

Parish ministries; ACCW; Retirees.

Parish office staff; office expenditures; legal; telephone; printing; advertising;  banking fees; miscellaneous expenses.

Property taxes (land); liability insurance for all facilities & vehicles.

1. Church 
Expenditures

13%

2. Rectory 
Expenditures

2%

3. Religious 
Education & Youth 

Ministries

10%

4. Catholic School 
Support

11%

5. Parish Ministries & 
Church Societies

6%6. Administrative Expenses
15%

7. Repairs & Maintenance & 
General Facilities Upkeep

15%

8. Payroll Taxes 
& Benefits

14%

9. Utilities
5%

10. Property & General 
Liability Insurance

4%

11. Parish Tithe
5%
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Special Projects completed between 7/1/2016 and 1/1/2018 
 

New roof for old Ministry Building $  140,000 

New carpet in old Ministry Building         8,800 
 

Future Projects - 2018 (Estimated Costs) 
 

Church lighting    $    75,000 

Parking lot lighting       15,000 

2016-2017 

1,089.50 

2,557.00 

1,227.50 

4,951.00 

1,743.00 

2,591.00 

3,599.51 

2,488.00 

1,434.35 

4,256.50 

2,121.50 

2,627.50 

4,672.50 

11,875.00 

27,024.00 

$ 83,657.86 

Mission Coop  $ 9,400.00 

Floods & Hurricanes  

  Total Special Collections      

  

Automatic Giving 
 

     We thank all parishioners who choose to use the automatic method of giving to their Church family. We find 

more and more people choosing to give in this way, mostly due to the convenience and accessibility of options.     

Giving electronically allows us to be faithful and consistent in our giving. 

     We call automatic giving ñintentional giving.ò  It provides the donor peace of mind that his/her donations are       

accounted for even when traveling away from the parish, while assuring the donee steady and consistent stream of 

support.  It is a win-win for both parties.  Generous sharing of our financial resources is the best and most concrete 

way to say:  ñThank you, Lord, for the material blessings in our lives.ò 

     We currently have four methods available for automatic giving. They are: (1) Online giving through the parish 

website www.ascensioncatholic.net (click on the ó5hb!¢9ô button), or through ñMy Parish Appò available on your 

smartphone;  (2) Automatic debit from your bank account, set up with the Parish Office;  (3) Automatic giving 

through your credit card, set up with the Parish Office (see pg. 7);  or (4) Your own arrangement with your bank for  

automatic payments by check. 

     If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mary Russo at the Parish Office 

or through email at mrusso@ascensioncatholicsch.org. 
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ELECTRONIC CHURCH -GIVING  
 

     Use this enrollment form to indicate the amount you wish to contribute each month to the Church. This amount will 
be automatically deducted from your bank account.  Print your name, envelope #, and complete address.  (If you do not 
know your envelope # or do not have one, leave blank.)   
     Sign and date this enrollment form.  Enclose a voided check (this is very important).  Indicate the amount of your gift 
and the fund you wish it to be credited to.  Choose the date of each month for your donation to be sent.  (The deduction 
will begin on the following monthôs date chosen.)   Please Print 
 
Name ________________________________________________Envelope #_______________ 
 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City _______________________________State_____________Zip________________________ 
 

Telephone  (_____) _______________________Email ________________________________________ 
 

Offertory/Stewardship monthly offering $_______________ 
 

School Support monthly offering  $_______________ 
 

Building Facilities Upkeep monthly offering  $_______________ 
 

Choose date for donation to be sent    ______ 5th of month   ______ 20th of month 
 

For any other special collections, you may give a check or cash. 
 

Signature________________________________Date______________________ 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
CREDIT CARD AUTHORIZATION FORM 

 

Name ______________________________________________  Envelope #  __________________ 
 

Address  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City  ________________________________ State  ______________ Zip  _____________________ 
 

Telephone   (_____) ________________________ Email _________________________________________ 
 

Credit Card #    ___________________________ Card Type:  Visa___MC___Discover___Amex___ 
 

Expiration Date:  ___________________  Authorization # (located on back of card, 3 digit#) _________ 
 

Offertory/Stewardship monthly offering $ ______________ 
 

School Support monthly offering  $ ______________ 
 

Building Facilities Upkeep monthly offering  $ ______________ 
 

Choose date for donation to be charged   ______ 5th of month   _____ 20th of month 
 

Signature_________________________________ Date  __________________________ 

 
 

If at any time you wish to make any changes in your giving, simply notify our office and we will gladly accommodate your request. 
Any questions?  Contact Mary Russo, Parish Bookkeeper, at 254-1595 ext 3078 or mrusso@ascensioncatholicsch.org. 

In order to protect your privacy regarding your credit card information, please mail back the completed form or drop it off at the 
Parish Office in a sealed envelope for the attention of Anne Dorros. 
If at any time you wish to make any changes in your giving, simply notify our office and we will gladly accommodate your request.  
Any questions?  Contact Anne Dorros, Assistant Bookkeeper, at 254-1595 ext. 3074 or adorros@acensioncatholicsch.org.  
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bŜȄǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нмΣ нлму . 

 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time  
 

Jonah 3:1-5, 10 - Psalm 25:4-9 
1Corinthians 7:29-31 ð Mark 1:14-20 

 

.ÁÍÅ Á ÔÉÍÅ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÄ 
Á ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÏÆ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÏÒ ÍÉÎÄȢ 

!ǎŎŜƴǎƛƻƴ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ¢ŜŜƴǎ  
Action Nights begin after 5:30 pm Mass 

 Our Spring Kickoff is tonight  
7:00 - 8:30pm. 

We hope everyone can make it!  
 

Join us for BIBLE STUDY on Tuesdays.  
7:00-8:30pm in Youth Room. Any high school teen is welcome to 

come dive into Scripture, socialize and eat ice cream. 
 For more information, contact 

ascensioncatholicteens@gmail.com. 
 

95D9 aL55[9 {/Ihh[ aLbL{¢w¸ 
 Our Spring Kickoff is this Wednesday, January 17, 
6:00 - 7:30pm.  Teens are encouraged to wear dark 

clothing and sneakers! 
 

For all 7th & 8th graders on Wednesdays, 6:00 to 7:30pm 
in the Youth Room.  Please make sure to fill out a regis-
tration form if you havenôt already done so.  For more 
information, contact Cara Guiliano at 254-1595 ext. 3501 
or ascensioncatholicteens@gmail.com. 

 
Ascension Catholic Teens have secured spots for Life Teen Sum-
mer Camp Hidden Lake in Dahlonega, Georgia, from Monday, 
July 16, to Saturday, July 21. Each week, hundreds of high school 
teens gather together at the different Life Teen camps throughout 
the country to enter into the Sacraments, prayer, messy games, 
obstacle courses, high ropes course, inspiring sessions, and fellow-
ship. This is a life-changing experience in which your teen will grow 
deeper in faith. Any teen enrolled in 9th-12th grade for the 
2018/2019 school year is welcome to register. Registration info and 
paperwork can be found at ascensioncatholic.net. Contact Cara 
Giuliano ascensioncatholicteen@gmail.com for info.  

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY  

 

Ascension Catholic School 
Mission Statement  

 

    Ascension Catholic School is committed to 
maintaining a Catholic Community of companion on 
the journey toward academic excellence, global service 
and lifelong learning. We live this out by showing re-
spect to all people, by being responsible for our actions, 
by showing reverence, and by making right choices. 

 

EXPERIENCED SUBSTITUTE  

TEACHERS 
 

Ascension Catholic School is always in need of experi-

enced substitute teachers.  If you have prior teaching experi-

ence and/or qualifications, please contact the School Office 

at (321) 254-1595 for an application and appointment.  All 

substitute teachers must be fingerprinted through the dio-

cese of Orlando. 

 

2017 Donation Statements 
 

Statements for donations made to 

Ascension Church and Ascension School  

will be emailed or snail-mailed to donors by  

January 31, 2018. 

(Please check your junk email if you have not       

received your statement by January 31.) 
 

For additional information, please contact 

Anne Dorros at 

adorros@ascensioincatholicsch.org 

or (321) 254-1595 x3074. 
 

Statements for donations made to  

Our Catholic Appeal and Alive in Christ  

will be mailed to donors directly from the  

Diocese of Orlando. 

For additional information, please contact 

Marta Sweeney at msweeney@cfocf.org 

or (407) 246-4840. 

 
 

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAY 
January 17 

               5:00-6:00 pm, School Cafetorium 
 

MENU: Swiss baked chicken, mashed pota-
toes and gravy, vegetables, salad,      
assorted desserts, and hot & cold 
drinks 

 

Adults:  $7.00;  Kids under 12 years old: $3.00 
 

Sign up in the parish hall or by calling the 
Church Office no later than noon of  

January 16. 

http://ascensioncatholic.net
mailto:ascensioncatholicteen@gmail.com
mailto:adorros@ascensioincatholicsch.org
mailto:msweeney@cfocf.org


Page 9                                 SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  B             January 14, 2018  

 

ROSARY-MAKING  
MINISTRY  

 

Rosary Ministry meets Sundays,  

1:00-3:00 pm 

in Buescher Center, Room 410 

Next Meeting: 

January 14 
 

If interested, call Michi Davis at 

242-8092. 

 

VOCATIONS CUP 
 

The Vocations Cup for January 
will go out at the Sunday 

11:30am Mass. K.J. & Jane Baker will 
take the Cup on January 14 at the 
11:30am Mass. 

 

If youôd like to sign up, please contact 
Jim Chatman at 321-223-8963 or  
jimchat@cfl.rr.com. 

N  B  R   
S  G 

 

A new Bereavement Recovery Support Group is now 
available. We will meet the first and third Friday of the 
month in the Church library from 1:30 to 3:00pm. Next 
meeting:  January 19.  
 

For more information,  
call Carol Gessler, group leader, at 779-7850. 

Sisters of Strength 
 

Survivors of abuse journeying together 

toward healing and holiness 

through Godôs grace and mercy 
 

Prayer and support group using a 12-step program format. 

January meetings are on the 15th and 29th due to  

rescheduling for the holidays, at 7:00pm in the Church Library. 

 Contact Tracey Mahoney with any questions at 475-298-6121 

or tdmahoney0513@gmail.com. 

To R.S.V.P. and purchase tickets, 
call Justine Miller at 321 254-2767.  
You get a Continental Breakfast 

and a scrumptious Lunch, 
Prizes and Raffle Basket 

BUNKO TOO!!!  
 

For more info and tickets, 
call Justine Miller at 

321 254-2767. 

SAVE THE DATE 
GIVE YOURSELF A  
GIFT NOW 

CRHP WOMENõS  
RETREAT 

MARCH   

10-11 
 

SAVE THE DATE: 
MENôS RETREAT 
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{ƻŎƛŀƭ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ϧ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ 

To begin the New Year, we would like to give a big Thank You to 
community businesses who support us in caring for the hungry, 
homeless and less fortunate in our community. 
 

We appreciate our community neighbors who generously donate 
goods on a regular basis. 
 

Pepperidge Farms:  bread donations twice a week 
Publix:  bread and bakery goods on Wednesdays 
Panera Bread:  bread and bagels on Friday 

 

We appreciate Ascension School students and parents for 
their continued support each week, and our parishioners who do-
nate on a regular basis and keep us going strong. 
 

We appreciate our VOLUNTEERS who make it all happen. With-
out their time, talent and generous heart, our doors could not 
open. Thank you!  You are all amazing. 

 

Reminder: Social Concerns and the Food Pantry 
will be closed Monday, January 15, for Martin 
Luther King, Jr., Day.  

 

Peanut butter & jelly, mashed potatoes, fruit, pork & 
beans. 
Travelers: If you are a frequent traveler and stay in 

hotels, we would love those unused toiletries and  coffee packets 
the hotels put in your room each day. 

EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION  
 

ñVacations, illness, absent snowbirds and just life take a toll on 
the availability of adorers. If you can find an hour to commit to 
Jesus, consider the  Adoration Chapel. Jesus wants you there 
and through the Holy Spirit is calling you!  For info, contact Sam 
Rodríquez at 795-9813 or adoration.ascension@gmail.com. 
 

Sunday 1am, 2am, 3am, 4am, 5pm, 7pm, 8pm, 

 10pm 

Monday 3am, 8am, 4pm, 8pm, 9pm, 11pm 

Tuesday 2am, 3am, 4am, 6am, 8am, 6pm, 11pm 

Wednesday 12am, 1am, 2am, 11am, 11pm 

Thursday 12am, 1am, 3am, 4am, 1pm, 6pm, 9pm, 

 11pm 

Friday 12am, 1am, 2am, 3am, 4am, 1pm, 3pm, 

 6pm, 10pm, 11pm  

Saturday 12am, 1am, 2am, 3am, 4am, 6am, 6pm, 

 8pm, 9pm, 10pm,  11pm 

JustFaith Communityôs 

Prayer for the Poor 
 

All are welcome to attend Prayer for the Poor in Our Lady's 
Chapel from 6:00 to 6:30pm, each 2nd & 3rd Tuesday of the 
month. We share Scripture, hymns, intentions for all our 
brothers and sisters throughout our world. Come and join us! 

Weôre excited to announce that we 
have partnered with Habitat for  
Humanity and have joined their 
Apostles Build project at 2149   
Cedarwood Drive, Melbourne, Fl  

32935! The Wall Raising Ceremony for the Callaway 
family is tentatively planned for January 27 at 9:00am.  
    An Apostles Build brings churches together to serve 
and build. Together we provide the labor and prayer sup-
port to build a house in partnership with a local family.  
Taking part in this build gives us a concrete way to put 
our faith into action. Help us serve in the way Jesus and 
his apostles served. Hereôs what you can do: 
¶ PRAY. Without the continuing prayers of faith 
members like you, our work could not continue. 

¶ VOLUNTEER TO WORK AT THE JOB SITE. 
You donôt need any construction experience to help on 
this build. There are ample opportunities available for 
both skilled and unskilled volunteers! We just ask that 
you come with a big heart and the willingness to help! 

¶ VOLUNTEER TO MAKE LUNCH.  The job site 
volunteers would love to have lunch provided and it is 
a great opportunity for fellowship! 

 

Please come talk to John Miller, our church repre-
sentative, if you are interested and want to learn 
more! John can be reached at 321-794-6620 or 
email him at jmiller53@clf.rr.com.  Thank you! 

Special Thank You from  
Family Promise of Brevard  

 

     Thank you, Ascension Parish family, for your support 
of Family Promise of Brevard and the Interfaith Hospital-
ity Network. We had a wonderful, busy week sheltering 
and feeding 3 families (6 adults and 7 children ages 4 
months to 7 years). Parents were most appreciative of our 
safe and homelike environment. The parents work hard, 
often for low wages and often work more than one job. 
Coming back each day to a delicious home-cooked meal, 
comfortable room and kind people makes it easier for 
them to be good parents to their children. 
     Extra special thanks to those who cooked  meals: 
Debbie Cavese, Sandy Sneed, Knights of Columbus and 
Frank and Penny Conley, the Spirit Girls and Sue Gardi-
ner, Women of Faith and Colleen Amgott, ACCW and 
Georgette Hoppenbrouwer, Ladies Hibernians and Rita 
Billingsley, Womenôs CRHP teams 44 & 45 and Cheryl 
Kisiel, Betsy and Bill Hampton, the Vietnamese Commu-
nity and Lan Duong, and Jan and Mickey Hill. 
     A big thanks to Betsy Glasenapp and Shelly Wackley 
and all the Faith Formation children and teachers for the 
handmade posters, cards, pillowcases and placemats that 
warmly welcomed our guests. 
     And to everyone who volunteered and donated food 
and needed itemsðwe  love you all! 

    Our next hosting is June 17-23. 
Learn more at familypromiseofbrevard.org. 
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C  P 
(Prayer of the Heart) 

ñBe still and know that I am God.ò   

(Ps 46:10) 
 

Tuesdays at 7:00pm, Ministry Bldg,  

Room 304  

For info, contact Pam Lackie at  

259-2431. 

DAILY BREAD  

VOLUNTEERS 
 

Daily Bread is a local soup kitchen that serves 
a hot meal every day to our homeless and 
people in need. Ascension members are a 
huge part of making this happen. Daily Bread 
is located at 815 Fee Ave. Please consider 
volunteering with one of our teams from 
10:30am to 2:15pm on: 

 

Tuesday, Jan. 23: Contact Betsy or 

Bill Hampton 

at 321-254-0418 

If you are new to our parish or seeking a church  
family, please join us right after the 9:30am Mass. 

 
 
 
 

Saturday, February 17 
6:00-11:00pm 

School Cafetorium 
$20 per person 

includes dinner, beverages 
and cash drawing ticket 

 

Entertainment by  
Eddy Merlet Productions 

 

Eddy will develop his playlist 
based on your request 

so send name of song and artist 
and request for tickets to 
cghunton@gmail.com 

or call/text Charlie Hunton at 
502-762-1731 

or Sharon Hunton at 502-475-4476. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
COUNCIL  # 14573 

ǹWǧETHǧART ǣȂȐL  
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Msgr. Martin B. Power Council 14573 and Ladies Auxiliary  
2018 Baby Bottle Campaign 

 

Knights of Columbus Council and Ladies Auxiliary are kicking off a Baby Bottle Campaign this weekend 
to raise and donate money to help local crisis pregnancy organizations to support the culture of life and to counter 

the threat of abortion in our area.  Monday, Jan. 22, is the 45th anniversary of Roe v. Wade court decision legalizing abortion in 
our nation.  There have been over 56 million abortions since 1973. The Council of Catholic Bishops have identified Monday, Jan. 
22, as a Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children.  
     Your prayers and donations will save and change lives for many women in our area facing crisis pregnancy choices. With your prayers 
and financial help, our intent is to support Birthright of Melbourne, Genesis House, Florida Crisis Pregnancy Resource Center, and to     
support Knights of Columbus Culture of Life Fund.   
     Birthright of Melbourne is partnered with Genesis House and understands the challenges related to unplanned pregnancies.  They 
know that there is hope for the mother and her child and believes that ñit is the right of every pregnant woman to give birth, and the right of 
every child to be born.ò  Donations received would be earmarked for layettes, diapers and maternity supplies.  
     Genesis House provides safe shelter for women who are pregnant. Since 1977 many thousands of young women have received need-
ed care and services. Donations received will be used specifically for the services for pregnant women including shelter, birthing and   
parenting classes, transportation costs to appointments, supplies needed during pregnancy and for newborns.  
     Florida Crisis Pregnancy Resource Center is a non-profit organization providing services to women in a Crisis Pregnancy situation. The 
organization is run solely by volunteers out of office space provided by the Florida Adoption Center. They provide free pregnancy testing 
and pregnancy counseling to enable women to see the benefits of choosing to parent, or make an adoption plan, over the alternative of 
abortion. Last year, FCPRC counseled and provided services to well over 20 women/couples, 13 of whom eventually chose to make an 
adoption plan and the others deciding to parent. FCPRC can say without hesitation that due to services provide by volunteers, babies 
were saved from the horror of being aborted.   
     Knights of Columbus Culture of Life Fund provides financial support for the Order's Ultrasound Initiative and for groups and projects 
including: the Sisters of Life, Birthright International, the National Life Center, the National Catholic Bioethics Center, the Secretariat of  
Pro-Life Activities of the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops, and various state referenda on pro-family issues. 
     The Knights of Columbus Council and Ladies Auxiliary will be handing out baby bottles after each Mass this weekend, Jan. 
13/14.  We ask you to fill the baby bottle with change, bills or check and return it for collection at Masses on the weekend of Jan. 
20/21.  Bottles may also be dropped off at the Parish Office.  Please make checks out to Knights of Columbus Council 14573 with note: 
Baby Bottle Campaign. We pray for those facing unexpected pregnancies: may God provide for their every need in welcoming their child; 
may friends and families of women who are unexpectedly pregnant provide loving, life-affirming support for both mother and child, and 
may we be generous in prayer, kindness, giving, and loving support. Any questions may be directed to Rich Passarella at 321-431-0982 
or Sharon Hunton at 502-475-4476.  Thank you for your kindness, prayers and generosity. 


